
 

 

 

North Carolina Code Officials Qualification Board 
Rules Review Committee Special Meeting Minutes - DRAFT 

September 26, 2023 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
The meeting was held via Webex. 
 
1. Introduction Welcome/Roll Call  

 
Rob Roegner asked Beth Williams to call the roll. Roegner read the Conflict of Interest 

statement.   

 

Fleming El-Amin motioned to approve the July 6, 2023 meeting minutes, Michael Crotts 

seconded the motion. Motion approved. 

 

Roegner gave a brief introduction to the purpose of the meeting and gave an overview of the 

work currently being completed by staff in realigning the rules and certif ications.  

 
 Committee members present by roll call vote:  

1) Chair, Rob Roegner  

2) Fleming El-Amin  

3) Michael Crotts 

 

James Steele was not present.  

 
Attendees: 

Todd Neal, Board legal counsel  

Mike Hejduk 

Beth Will iams 

Terri Tart  

Sam Whittington 

 

2. NCCOQB Rules review and realignment  

 

Mike Hejduk discussed COQB Qualif ication Rules for Trades and Levels – 2012 -2023. Hejduk 

discussed goals of proposed rule changes in 11 NCAC 08.0706.  

• Simplify qualification process.  

• Improve inspector education and training.  

• Better align certif ication with ICC – Residential/Commercial.  

 

In addition, Hejduk discussed options on how to better align certifications with ICC.  

• Session Law 2023-108 (H488) 143-136.1 Residential Code Council  

• 11 NCAC 08.0706 
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Hejduk shared visuals on how the Rules relate directly to the different applications by trade 

and levels are submitted for review/approval.  
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Hejduk recommends preventing the duplication of rules within 11  NCAC 08.0706. See Rules 

below (ex: Rules 48, 73, 95)  

 

Prevent those with generic 4 year degrees to obtain a Level II certificate. Instead focus more 

on more technical 4 year degree programs that are directly related with the 

trades/certification levels.  

 

 
 

Hejduk shared a draft version of  11 NCAC 08.0706. Hejduk stated this draft stil l needs additional 

work/revisions. He recommends removing the table currently found in 11 NCAC 08.0706.  
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In addition, remove the following:  

 

 
 

Expand to include any approved Board Sponsors that would pave the way for the apprenticeship 

programs. 

 

Next, Hejduk suggested instead of having a table – we would have the following:  

 

 
 

Committee agreed with Hejduks suggestions in regards to Level I Residential, Level II 

Commercial, and Level III for Building, Mechanical, and Plumbing.   
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Electrical Level I and Level II language varies significantly from Building, Mechanical and 

Plumbing Levels I,  II , I II.  

 

 
 

Roegner stated that Hejduk has given us the groundwork in the direction that it needs to go. 

Roegener asked Todd Neal if approval is needed in order to continue moving in this direction.  

 

Todd Neal stated that approval is not needed until the final langua ge has been written. Crotts 

stated that we need to continue to move forward. He is in agreement to have Hejduk continue 

drafting 11 NCAC 08.0706.  

 

3. Public Comment 

 

No public comment. 

 

4. Adjournment 

 

Next meeting scheduled for 10/18/2023 1:00PM – 2:00PM. Hejduk will give a presentation on 

rule  

 

Michael Crotts motioned to adjourn the meeting. Fleming El-Amin second the motion. Motion 

approved. Meeting adjourned.  


